
June 9, 2020

The Board of Supervisors met at 9:00 o’clock A.M. with Cecil Blum, Chairman presiding. All members were present.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

On motion, the Board recognized claims for the Public Health Department and approved claims for all other departments.

A motion was made by Schultz, seconded by Skoog to approve the Hungry Canyons Agreement No. 20-4 providing $34,205 in 

funding for Culvert replacement project No. LC31-4W located on 120th St North of N Ave.

Motion was passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Muhlbauer, seconded by Skoog to approve the contract renewal with Cost Advisory Services Inc. for 3 

years at $4,125 per year.

Motion was passed unanimously.

The Board approved the Clerk of Court Fees for May 2020.

A motion was made by Skoog, seconded by Schultz to approve the appointment of Dr. Elizabeth Ranniger to the Board of 

Health for the remainder of a term ending on December 30, 2020.

Motion was passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Muhlbauer, seconded by Schultz to move to Phase 3 of the Courthouse Re-Opening Plan starting on 

June 10, 2020.

Voting Aye:  Schultz, Skoog, Blum and Muhlbauer.  Voting Nay:  Vogt.  Motion passed.

A motion was made by Schultz, seconded by Muhlbauer to approve the cancelation of the July 7, 2020 Board meeting.

Motion was passed unanimously.

The Board canvassed the votes cast in the Primary Election held on June 2, 2020.  The Republican Nominations for County 

Supervisor are Jean Heiden and Ty Rosburg.  There was no Republican nomination for County Auditor or County Attorney (to 

fill a vacancy).  The Republican Nomination for County Sheriff is Ray C. Ohl.  The Democrat Nomination for County 

Supervisor is Dave Muhlbauer.  The Democratic Nomination for County Auditor is Terri Martens.  The Democratic Nomination 

for County Sheriff is James R. Steinkuehler.  The Democratic Nomination for County Attorney (to fill a vacancy) is Colin 

Johnson.  Copies of the canvass and abstracts are available in the Auditor’s Office.

During Citizen’s Input the Board decided that Dave Muhlbauer and Cecil Blum would go with Paul to Stratford Sand to tour the 

facility to better accommodate Social Distancing guidelines.

The Board also met with Sheri Neddermeyer to discuss the need to continue to accept appointments in the Motor Vehicle and 

Driver’s License Department.

On motion duly seconded the Board adjourned at 11:09 o’clock A.M.

Agendas for the next meeting are posted and available at the Courthouse on Friday at 4:30 o’clock P.M. preceding the next 

meeting.

___________________________________________                        ___________________________________________
                                       County Auditor Chairman


